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Presidents’ Message

Bill and Alex recap our 
last meeting and pre-
view some of the events 
coming up
Page 2

Tim Culbertson

Encyclicas of Mexico 
and Beyond  
We are delighted to welcome back one of 
our favorite speakers, Tim Culbertson. 
Tim will be speaking on ‘Encyclias of 
Mexico and Beyond’.  This is a very time-
ly talk as many members of the Encyclia 
family are blooming at this time so Tim’s 

presentation will be very educational for 
our members.  These spectacular cattleya 
relatives grow well outside in Southern 
California, and with their compact habit, 
great fragrance, and ease of growth, these 
are delightful plants for every collection.  
By extending the traditional definition of 
Encyclias to include recently separated 
groups like Anacheilum, Panarica, Pros-
thechea, Euchile, and others that Tim and 
many of us grew up calling Encyclia, we 
end up with a diverse, beautiful, fragrant, 
exciting group of plants and flowers. If 
we add those to the wonderful flora of 

Mexico and Central America, we have a 
group that every collector should grow.  
By the end of this presentation, members 
will have a new appreciation of the range 
of plant habits, floral forms, and fra-
grances of Encyclia broadly, as well as an 
appreciation of their lovely flowers and 
ease-of-growth.  This is a talk not to be 
missed. Tim also will be providing this 
month’s plant table.
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Calendar of Events

The early fall season is 
busy with events you 
won’t want to miss. 
Check our calendar of 
events for details.
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Encyclia alata var. Major

continued on page 3

Psh. Marina

Huntington Show

POS members have an 
opportunity to partici-
pate in the upcoming 
Huntington Orchid 
Show!
Page 4
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P R E S I D E N T S ’  M E S S A G E  
Hello to all POS Members and Friends,

We hope all of you are well and enjoying 
the last month of summer. We urge all of 
you to be careful as there is a resurgence of 
Covid. Covid is making a comeback after 
months of falling cases. Most of us have 
gotten complacent and have not been as 
careful as we should be. One of our co-
presidents recently contracted the virus 
for the first time, but fortunately it had 
minimal effects. Stay healthy!!

In August, Satomi Kasahara of Seed Engei 
gave a very nice presentation on Neofineta 
falcatas which included a demonstration of 
how to repot this orchid. More and more of 
our members are adding these orchids to 
our collection.

In September, we welcome back Tim Cul-
berston, one of our favorite speakers. He 
will speak to POS on ‘Encyclias of Mexico 
and Beyond’.  More on the speaker’s talk 
and bio is included on page 1 of the news-
letter.

At the end of August, we will be renewing 
the Gowland Meeting room for the period 
January thru June 2024. The POS mem-
bership and Board has been pleased with 
this facility since we moved from Lake San 
Marcos. Besides reducing expenses, we 
have added new members and had more 
visitors. Most of our members like the 
location and the parking facilities that it is 
well-lit and safe. If our membership 
doesn’t increase too much, the facility will 
meet our needs for the near future.

One of the advantages of belonging to an 
orchid society is to learn about orchids 
from fellow members. Before and after the 
meeting and during the break, you can get 
answers to your questions about growing 
orchids, pests, disease and where to buy 
supplies/bark. Members are your best 
source of information. 

One thing we often do not think about is 
to exchange orchids with one another. It’s 
a good way to add beautiful orchids to 
your collection and sharing one of your 
divisions with others. Considering bring a 

division or cutting to the meet-
ing next month. 

Every month we ask for more 
members to volunteer to help or 
make suggestions on speakers, 
etc. Unfortunately, we rarely get 
any feedback. As a society, we 
won’t get any better or stronger 
until our members get more 
involved. If something happens 
to one or both of us, POS will 
have to dig deep to find replace-
ments if it is to continue as a 
viable organization. So, if you 
are willing to get more involved, 
see Bill or Alex next month. 

Bill and Alex are available to 
listen to your suggestions, questions and 
concerns. Please call Bill at 760-931-0502 
or Alex at 760-529-5814 or e-mail them at 
president@palomarorchid.org.

Alex Nadzan and Bill Wong
Co-Presidents, POS

N O T E  F R O M  T H E  E D I T O R  

Following on to the second to last 
paragraph in the Presidents’ Message, 
I would like to add a personal note of 
appreciation here. Over the past sev-
eral years, Bill and Alex, along with a 
dedicated group of individuals, have 
been the backbone of this society. Alex, 
in particular, has admirably taken on 
the roles of co-president and co-vice 
president simultaneously, even step-
ping up to publish this newsletter 
when we sadly lost one of our dear 
members. Without him, Bill, and those 
few that have filled the same board 
positions for many years, we would 
not have a society at all. Thank you for 
all you do to keep this organization 
going!

That said, it is with a heavy heart that 
I am announcing yet another two va-
cancies to be filled by the beginning of 
the new year. I have thoroughly en-
joyed managing the society’s website 

for over twelve years and compiling 
this newsletter for more than ten. 
However, in recent times, my interests 
have shifted away from orchid cultiva-
tion, and my new job, which began a 
year ago with increased responsibili-
ties, has left me with limited time to 
tend to my own orchid collection as 
diligently as it deserves.

Neither of these positions demands 
extensive computer expertise, and I 
am more than willing to assist with 
the transition of my responsibilities. 
For those using a Mac, assembling the 
newsletter primarily entails copying 
and pasting into a Pages template. 
Maintaining the website involves simi-
lar straightforward tasks and the time 
commitment is just a couple hours per 
month.

Please contact me at 
newsletter@palomarorchid.org if you 
are interested in taking on either or 
both of the positions. Alex, Bill, and 
the other volunteers who are doing so 
much already can’t do it all!!

Helge Weissig 
Webmaster & Newsletter Editor

Snacks & Refreshments

This month, all members with last 

names beginning A through N will 

share at break time!


We appreciate everyone’s effort in 

supplying our meeting with goodies. It 

makes for a great meeting all around!
Thank you!

mailto:president@palomarorchid.org?subject=Newsletter%20Suggestions
mailto:newsletter@palomarorchid.org
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Tim has a very diverse, broad back-
ground in orchids and plants which is 
evident from his own words: “Al-
though I teach middle school kids for a 
living, one of my passions has always 
been plants.  I began growing orchids 
as an offshoot from working at Long-
wood Gardens in Philadelphia just 
after college.  From the very beginning 
it was all about Paphs, particularly 
awarded and select clones of historic 
importance, of which my collection 
numbers nearly 3000.  While I love 
finding old, rare stepping stones in 
paph breeding, I also do a little hy-
bridizing of my own, and growing up 

my own babies is a blast.  I am an ac-
credited judge with the American Or-
chid Society, and have served in vari-

ous capacities with various orchid so-
cieties in California and on the East 
Coast.  I love meeting other people 
who like orchids too, and doing so 
often finds me traveling to shows, 
vendors, and peoples’ greenhouses to 
see the latest and greatest in new hy-
brids and to get the best orchid 
gossip.  I like to be involved in plants 
as much as possible: in addition to 
Longwood, I’ve worked at the Smith-
sonian Institution tending to their or-
chids, and for years for the United 
States National Arboretum, collecting 
rare plants and documenting cultivat-
ed species and hybrids for their 
herbarium.  In short, I really like 
plants.”  

Tim Culbertson cont.

General Meeting Information
The Palomar Orchid Society regularly meets 
the FIRST WEDNESDAY of every month at 
the George and Patricia Gowland Meeting 
Room located in the Carlsbad City Library on 
Dove Lane, just off El Camino Real in southern 
Carlsbad. The address is 1775 Dove Lane, 
Carlsbad, CA 92011.

Traveling South on I-5, take the Poinsettia Ln. 
exit and travel east to El Camino Real. Turn 
right on El Camino Real and turn right again 
on Dove Lane.

If traveling North on I-5, take the La Costa 
Ave. exit and travel east to El Camino Real. 
Turn left on Dove Lane (first traffic light after 
Aviara Pkwy.)

Traveling West on S-78, take the San Marcos 
Blvd. exit and travel west, continuing on 
Palomar Airport Rd.. Turn left on El Camino 
Real and then turn right on Dove Lane.

The Dove library will be on your left and there 
is a large, well-lit parking lot. The Gowland 
Meeting Room is located on the right hand 
side of the main entrance.

Enc. selligera

http://www.palomarorchid.org/content/george-and-patricia-gowland-meeting-room.html
http://www.palomarorchid.org/content/george-and-patricia-gowland-meeting-room.html
http://www.palomarorchid.org/content/george-and-patricia-gowland-meeting-room.html
https://www.google.com/maps/place/1775+Dove+Ln,+Carlsbad,+CA+92011/@33.1050975,-117.2702675,16.93z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x80dc0caac374a737:0x254167ac98ab5e83!8m2!3d33.1054293!4d-117.269862?hl=en
https://www.google.com/maps/place/1775+Dove+Ln,+Carlsbad,+CA+92011/@33.1050975,-117.2702675,16.93z/data=!4m5!3m4!1s0x80dc0caac374a737:0x254167ac98ab5e83!8m2!3d33.1054293!4d-117.269862?hl=en
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Huntington Orchid Show 
Volunteer Opportunities 
from Brandon Tam

POS members have an opportunity to 
participate in the upcoming Hunting-
ton Orchid Show which will give you 
free admission to the Gar-
dens, Show and Sale. You 
can sign up for the various 
volunteer opportunities at 
the show.

Ribbon judging (Thurs-
day, October 19, 2023, at 
9:00 AM)

You will be part of a team 
of hobbyists led by an 
American Orchid Society 
judge who will teach you 
about the orchids that your 
team will be awarding rib-
bons. This is an education-
al opportunity, and no ex-
perience is required! We 
welcome first-time ribbon 
judges! Lunch is provided, 
but you must sign up! Alex 
participated and had fun 
last year and will do so 
again this year. See the six 
reasons below to try ribbon 
judging at the show.

Plant Hotel, Info Desks, 
and engagement with the 
public (October 20-22, 
2023)

We are in need of volun-
teers to help run the Plant 
Hotel, answer questions at 
the Info Desk, and engage 
with the public to answer 
general orchid questions 
they may have.

Six Reasons to Try Ribbon Judging at 
the Huntington Show

Ribbon judges work in small teams 
awarding ribbons to orchids entered 
for judging at the show. At the Hunt-
ington International Orchid Show, the 
ribbon judging focus is on education 

and fun. There are so many reasons 
you should participate, even if you are 
brand new to orchids!

No experience is necessary! You will 
work with a small group of hobbyists 
led by an American Orchid Society 
(AOS) Judge who will teach you all 

that you need to know to vote for the 
best orchids. Beginners are totally wel-
come and strongly encouraged to join! 

You will learn so much about orchids! 
Your AOS judge will teach you all 
about the qualities of all the orchids 
your team evaluates, and answer all of 

your questions. The judging team 
process is very interactive and you are 
encouraged to participate fully. How-
ever, if you are more comfortable ob-
serving quietly, that is fine too. 

You will see the orchids and displays 
in prime condition and without 

crowds. The orchid show is 
not open to the public on 
judging day. You will see 
the plants and displays at 
their freshest and very 
best.

Lunch is provided for rib-
bon judges. The Hunting-
ton is sponsoring these 
events for ribbon judges in 
order to support both ex-
perienced hobbyists and 
welcome novices to the 
world of orchids. Howev-
er, you must register in 
advance and before Mon-
day, October 2. After judg-
ing, you are welcome to 
wander the rest of the 
Huntington’s ex-
traordinary gardens, mu-
seums, and library cam-
pus.

You will meet new people. 
Ribbon judges work to-
gether in small groups. 
Take time to talk with your 
teammates and meet peo-
ple from other areas and 
orchid societies. It is easy 
to make new friends who 
share your orchid passion.

You will have fun! What 
could possibly be better 
than a whole day of or-
chids with kindred “orchi-
daholics,” set in the back-

drop of the beautiful Hunt-
ington Gardens?  

Questions: Gayle Brodie (805) 551-8620

https://signup.com/go/wEMhyMv
https://signup.com/go/wEMhyMv
https://signup.com/go/wEMhyMv
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2023 POS Officers
Alex Nadzan & Bill Wong — Co-President

Stewart Walton & 

 Alex Nadzan — Co-1st Vice President/Programs

Jerry Spahn — 2nd Vice President/Raffle

Trudy Ibbetson — 3rd Vice President/Membership

Maryanne Kind — Secretary

Vidya Sirsi — Treasurer

Suzi Sandore, Steve Redmond, 
	 Cecily Bird — 2nd Year Trustees

Debra Funakoshi, Tom Wisniewski, 
	 Judy Dyer — 1st Year Trustees

Helge Weissig — Website & Newsletter Editor, Publicity

Debra Funakoshi — FaceBook Editor 

Contact Us
Palomar Orchid Society 

PO Box 130774

Carlsbad CA 92013


Email

newsletter@palomarorchid.org


WWW

www.palomarorchid.org

www.facebook.com/palomarorchid

www.flickr.com/groups/palomarorchid/

September 5, 2023

AOS Orchid Judging

Casa del Prado, Balboa Park

aos.org 


SDCOS General Meeting 
Casa del Prado, Balboa Park 
sdorchids.com 


September 6, 2023

POS General Meeting

Gowland Meeting Room 
Dove Library, Carlsbad

palomarorchid.org


September 15, 2023

Orchid Odyssey

San Diego Zoo

sandiegozoo.org 


September 15 - 17, 2023

Fall Open House

Andy’s Orchids

andysorchids.com


September 16 & 17, 2023

South Bay Orchid Society Show 
and Sale

Rancho Palos Verdes

southbayorchidsociety.com


September 22 - 24, 2023

Fascination of Orchids Festival

Santa Ana Zoo

fascinationoforchids.com


October 3, 2023

AOS Orchid Judging

Casa del Prado, Balboa Park

aos.org 


SDCOS General Meeting 
Casa del Prado, Balboa Park 
sdorchids.com 


October 4, 2023

POS General Meeting

Gowland Meeting Room 
Dove Library, Carlsbad

palomarorchid.org


October 7, 2023

SDCOS Species Meeting

David Vanden

4davidv@gmail.com


October 20, 2023

Orchid Odyssey

San Diego Zoo

sandiegozoo.org


October 20 - 22, 2023

7th Annual Intl. Orchid Show

Huntington Gardens

San Marino

huntington.org


November 1, 2023

POS General Meeting

Gowland Meeting Room 
Dove Library, Carlsbad

palomarorchid.org


November 4, 2023

SDCOS Species Meeting

David Vanden

4davidv@gmail.com


November 7, 2023

AOS Orchid Judging

Casa del Prado, Balboa Park

aos.org 


SDCOS General Meeting 
Casa del Prado, Balboa Park 
sdorchids.com 


November 17, 2023

Orchid Odyssey

San Diego Zoo

sandiegozoo.org 

Upcoming Events
Our Sister Society’s Meetings
The San Diego County Orchid Society meets First Tuesday of 
each month at 7:30 pm in Room 101 in the Casa del Prado of 
Balboa Park in San Diego 
sdorchids.com 

https://www.aos.org/orchid-awards-judging/aos-judging-centers.aspx
http://www.sdorchids.com
http://www.palomarorchid.org
https://zoo.sandiegozoo.org/attractions/botanical-tours
https://andysorchids.com/events.asp
https://southbayorchidsociety.com/Show/index.html
https://fascinationoforchids.com/oc.html
https://www.aos.org/orchid-awards-judging/aos-judging-centers.aspx
http://www.sdorchids.com
http://www.palomarorchid.org
mailto:4davidv@gmail.com?subject=SDCOS%20Species%20Meetings
https://zoo.sandiegozoo.org/attractions/botanical-tours
https://huntington.org/orchid-show
http://www.palomarorchid.org
mailto:4davidv@gmail.com?subject=SDCOS%20Species%20Meetings
https://www.aos.org/orchid-awards-judging/aos-judging-centers.aspx
http://www.sdorchids.com
https://zoo.sandiegozoo.org/attractions/botanical-tours
mailto:newsletter@palomarorchid.org
http://www.palomarorchid.org
http://www.facebook.com/palomarorchid
http://www.flickr.com/groups/palomarorchid/
https://www.sdorchids.com
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